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THE HURRICANE RIDGE KENNEL CLUB 

General Meeting Minutes 
January 20, 2021 

 
The Hurricane Ridge Kennel Club general meeting was called to order at 7:08pm 
January 20, 2021, via teleconference by Zoom. Officers present: President: Lorraine 
Shore, Treasurer; Jo Chinn, Secretary: Mariko Saum 
Directors present: Jan Garrison and Anne Andritsch. 
 
Roll Call:  Howard Shore, Carol Rodgers, Yumi Johnson, Lynne Duke, Guy Cranor, 
Susan Parr, Susie Metzger, Steve Chinn, and Joe Larson. 
 
Guests: None 
 
There were 14 members and 0 Guests present.  There was a Quorum. 

 
Approval of Minutes:  Motion to approve December minutes by Jan Garrison, 
seconded by Lynne Duke. Approved. 
 
President’s Report: Lorraine sent all club members copies of correspondence to Mr. 
Alan Slay of AKC regarding our request to deny the Tualatin Kennel Club and Dog 
Fancier’s Association of Oregon to hold their 2021 shows on the same date as our 
shows.  Mr. Slay did not agree with HRKC calculations that the show venue selected 
by the Oregon shows was within the 200 mile protected distance.  After receiving Mr. 
Slay’s response that he would approve the request by the Oregon shows, the HRKC 
Board met regarding contacting the AKC Board to override Mr. Slay’s approval of 
shared show dates.  
 
Secretary’s Report:  Nothing to report. 
 
Treasurer Report:  Jo Chin submitted:  Washington Federal Money Market $9361. 
Washington Federal CD $ 31,755. Sound Community Bank $ $5,500.00. HRKC 
donated $1000.00 to Nancy Tinker’s Go Fund Me.  Jo purchased two gift cards for 
those who worked hard for the Obedience Trial, the McGregors and Camille. 
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Committee Reports: 
 

Membership:  Anne Andritsch stated that dues are still unpaid by 19 members.  
She also requested additional stamps. 
 
2021 Shows:   
 
Obedience:  Jo advised why January trial was cancelled. There were multiple 
problems which could not be resolved. The club is not out any money. Many are 
hoping to attend the ARO if we can have it. Application to AKC will be sent. 
 
All Breed:  Joe reports Judges Assignment up on Pacific NorthWest dog events.  If 
anyone one would like Judge change for your breed, please contact Joe Larson.  
West Coast dog shows, Susan Parr posted HRKC summer shows.  Susan 
requests any great photos of past shows.  We really need to promote the positives 
of our show on Social Media.  There was discussion on booking food vendors.  Jan 
Garrison volunteered to do awards.  There are sponsors for the following Groups.  
Working Group - Lorraine Shore all 3 days  
Herding and Toy Groups – Mariko Saum all 3 days   
Lorraine suggested upgrading ribbons as there were no shows last year  

 
New Business:   
 

Susie Metzger advised that Carolyn Money home and recovering.   
 
Susan asked about Scentwork.  No plans for a 2021 HRKC Scentwork trial at this 
time. 

 
Old Business:  None. 

              
Braggs:   
 
Lorraine – Journey had 3 boys and 3 girls.  She has a 5 year old retired girl who needs to 
be rehomed, but as an only dog. 
. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:48p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Mariko Saum, Secretary 


